Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

April 16, 2013
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:55 on Tuesday, April 16, 2013 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with prayer.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Action Items

The committee assignment recommendations from the Committee on Committees were approved as presented.

David Rightmire was elected to serve as the Faculty Appeals Committee Chair.

Doug Walker was re-elected as the Faculty Vice Chair.

The list of graduating seniors was approved.
The following recommendation came from the Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee meeting, April 9, 2013:
Item 1: Proposal from the HPER Department to add four new courses in Equine Studies (EQM) to give credit to students working with the police horse training program.  Courses will run through a two-year cycle.


EQM 253 (2) Advanced Training: Police Mount Level 1


EQM 254 (2) Advanced Training: Police Mount Level 2


EQM 255 (2) Advanced Training: Police Mount Level 3


EQM 256 (2) Advanced Training: Police Mount Level 4
The motion was approved.
Item 2: Proposal from the HPER Department to add two new courses in Recreation for the Adventure Leadership (ADL) emphasis of the Recreation (REC) major:
REC 274 (3)  Leading Groups, Expeditions – will be the theoretical component of the ADL block of practical skill courses

REC 410 (2)  Leader, Facilitator & Guide – will function as a senior capstone course for students in the Adventure Leadership emphasis

The motion was approved.

Item 3:  Proposal from the HPER Department to revise the Recreation (REC) major utilizing the new courses and adjusting what is in the core and what is in the emphases.
The motion was approved.
Item 4:  Proposal from the Business Economics Political Science Department to add two new courses.


BM 335 (3)  International Business Ventures


BM 340 (3)  Business as Mission

The motion was approved.

Item 5:  Proposal from the Christian Studies & Philosophy Department to revise the Missions major to include three areas of emphases:  
Cross-Cultural Ministry
Business as Mission

Social Justice.
A suggestion was made to possibly consider including the Media Com class on inter-cultural communications.  The motion was approved.
Item 6:  Proposal from the Christian Studies & Philosophy Department to drop, revise, and add courses.


Change prefix:  TH 320 Biblical Interpretation to BTH 320 Biblical Interpretation


Delete:
OT 340 Near East Archaeology and Geography



OT 400 Jeremiah


Add:
BTH 300 (3)  Bible, Culture, and Justice



BTH 330 (3)  Defending the Christian Faith



BTH 340 (3)  Holiness and the Christian Life



CM 331   (3)  Principles of Preaching



BTH 435 (3)  Internship
The courses added will be options students can take within the majors.  The Internship will be required of some students.  The motion was approved.
Item 7:  Proposal from the Christian Studies & Philosophy Department to combine Bible-Theology Pre-Seminary (BTS) and Bible-Theology Pre-Ministry (BTM) into two emphases of one Bible and Theology (BTH) major.
The motion was approved.
Item 8:  Proposal from the Christian Studies & Philosophy Department to revise the Bible and Theology (BTH) Minor using the new BTH courses.
The motion was approved.
Item 9:  Proposal from the School of Education to add a new degree level, Education Specialist (EdS), to be achieved at the conclusion of the Principal Licensure Program.
The motion was approved.
The business portion of the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 and the remaining time was used for announcements.

Announcements

Dan Strait gave a report on the Liberal Arts Seminar which will be held for the first time this fall.

Honors Chapel will be April 24.  Faculty are reminded to wear regalia.
The Faculty/Staff Retirement Reception will be 3:00–4:30 pm, April 24.
Baccalaureate will be held at 7:30 pm, May 3.
Commencement will take place on May 4: Graduate and Non-Traditional (10:00 am), Traditional (2:00 pm).
Department Meetings will be held May 6.

Summer School begins on May 13.
New Student Orientation/Liberal Arts Seminar begins August 12.
President’s Welcome Convocation will be August 12.
Faculty Retreat will be Saturday, August 17.
Classes begin on Monday, August 19.
Respectfully submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
